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STATUS OF PETITIONS PRESENTED TO COUNCIL 

Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

A 51 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting that 
Council create a working group that includes 
representatives from the City’s planning department 
to review and develop appropriate signage 
guidelines and policy that allows small business to 
have a say on signage and place-making within the 
City of Joondalup. 

 

RPC03033 (Planning and Community 
Development) 

16 August 2016 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
A new draft policy was presented to Council at its meeting held on 
20 October 2020 (CJ162-10/20 refers). The Draft Advertisement 
Local Planning Policy will be advertised for public consultation for  
21 days before the end of 2020.  
 
Update as at August 2020 
Review of signs policy is continuing.  
 
Update as at May 2020 
Review of signs policy is continuing. 
 
Update as at February 2020 
Review of signs policy is continuing. 
 
Update as at November 2019 
Review of signs policy is continuing.  
 
Update as at August 2019 
Review of signs policy is continuing.  
 
Update as at May 2019 
Review of signs policy has commenced. 
 
Update as at February 2019 
Work will commence shortly on the review of the Signs policy. 
 
Update as at November 2018 
Local Planning Scheme No. 3 was gazetted on 23 October 2018. 
Now that the City knows the exact wording of the scheme, work will 
commence on the review of the Signs policy.  A decision will be made 
shortly how best to engage small business in the review of the policy.  
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Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

Update as at August, May and February 2018 
The review of the City’s Signs policy will commence once 
Local Planning Scheme No. 3 has been endorsed by the Western 
Australian Planning Commission. 

Update as at August and November 2017 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy is yet to commence. 

Update as at May 2017 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy is yet to commence. 

Update as at November 2016 and February 2017 
The review of the City’s Signs Policy is yet to commence. 

Update as at August 2016 
It is anticipated that a review of the City’s Signs Policy will commence 
in late 2016. The request to form a working group will be considered 
as part of the review process. 

A 261 signature petition from residents of the City of 
Joondalup requesting a skate park facility be built at 
Chichester Park, Woodvale.  

RCP00026 (Planning and Community 
Development) 

20 March 2018 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council 
in February 2021. 

Update as at August 2020 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
continuing to be progressed and will be presented to Council at a 
later date. 

Update as at May 2020 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
continuing to be progressed and will be presented to Council at a 
later date. 
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Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

Update as at February 2020 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
continuing to be progressed and will be presented to Council at a 
later date. 
 
Update as at November 2019 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
currently being progressed and it is anticipated that a report will be 
presented to Council at a later date.  
 
Update as at August 2019 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
currently being analysed in light of additional information sought to 
inform the strategy.  
 
Update as at May 2019 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
currently being reviewed.  
 
Update as at February 2019 
The BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is nearing 
completion and it is anticipated that a report will be presented to 
Council at a future date.  
 
Update as at November 2018 
Development of a draft strategy to guide decision-making regarding 
future locations for BMX and skate infrastructure is nearing 
completion. Once the strategy is finalised, the petition will be 
responded to.  
 
Update as at August 2018 
The City recently sought community input to better understand the 
needs of the community regarding provision of BMX, skate and 
outdoor recreation facilities. Feedback received will inform a draft 
strategy that will guide decision-making regarding future locations for 
BMX and skate infrastructure. A skate park at Chichester Park will 
be considered in the context of the overall Strategy. 



4 

Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

Update as at May 2018 
The City is currently investigating suitable locations in parallel to the 
development of an overall skate strategy for the City of Joondalup. 
At this stage, a preferred location has not been agreed upon; 
however, a couple of suitable sites are being considered. 

A 141 signature petition has been received on behalf 
of residents of the City of Joondalup requesting the 
installation of a BMX dirt track at Kallaroo Park. 

RCP00040 (Director Planning and Community 
Development) 

21 August 2018 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council 
in February 2021. 

Update as at August 2020 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
continuing to be progressed and will be presented to Council at a 
later date. 

Update as at May 2020 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
continuing to be progressed and will be presented to Council at a 
later date. 

Update as at February 2020 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
continuing to be progressed and will be presented to Council at a 
later date. 

Update as at November 2019 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
currently being progressed and it is anticipated that a report will be 
presented to Council at a later date.  

Update as at August 2019 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
currently being analysed in light of additional information sought to 
inform the strategy.  
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Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

Update as at May 2019 
The draft BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is 
currently being reviewed.  
 

Update as at February 2019 
The BMX, Skate and Youth Outdoor Recreation Strategy is nearing 
completion and it is anticipated that a report will be presented to 
Council at a future date.  
 

Update as at November 2018 
Development of a draft strategy to guide decision-making regarding 
future locations for BMX and skate infrastructure is nearing 
completion. Once the strategy is finalised, the petition will be 
responded to. 
 

Update as at August 2018 
The City recently sought community input to better understand the 
needs of the community regarding provision of BMX, skate and 
outdoor recreation facilities. Feedback received will inform a draft 
strategy that will guide decision-making regarding future locations for 
BMX and skate infrastructure. A BMX track at Kallaroo Park will be 
considered in the context of the overall Strategy. 
 

A 152 signature petition has been received on behalf 
of residents of the City of Joondalup requesting that 
the playground at Beldon Park, Beldon remains 
where it is and that the Management Orders are 
changed in order to erect shade cloth over the 
existing playground. 
 
RCP00050 (Infrastructure Services) 

17 September 
2019 

Completed Update as at November 2020 
Council considered a report relating to the matter at its meeting held 
on 15 September 2020 (CJ135-09/20 refers). The lead petitioner has 
been notified of its decision.  
 

Update as at August 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in 
September 2020. 
 

Update as at May 2020 
The Department of Education has now provided feedback and the 
City is considering the available options following receipt of this 
feedback.  It is anticipated that a report will be submitted to Council 
in August 2020. 
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Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

Update as at February 2020 
Upon receiving the petition, the City sought advice from the 
Department of Planning Lands and Heritage (DPLH) as the current 
landowner of both Reserves 34071 and 34236. The DPLH have 
suggested that, if the primary intention is to retain the play equipment 
in its current location, (as requested through the petition), the City 
should consider amending the Management Orders to ensure the 
play equipment is located on land vested for management purposes 
with the City of Joondalup. 
 
To achieve this, the City has requested feedback from the 
Department of Education (DoE), seeking their view on progressing 
an amendment to the Management Orders to resolve the 
outstanding encroachment issue, to allow the play equipment to 
remain in situ. 
 
A report will be presented to a future Council meeting following 
receipt of feedback from the DoE. 
 
Update as at November 2019 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in March 
2020. 
 

A 32 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting: 
 
1 provision be made in the next upcoming 

budget to install traffic light controls, including 
pedestrian controls at the intersection of 
Walter Padbury Boulevard and Hepburn 
Avenue, Padbury; 

 
2 Council resolutely lobby the State 

Government’s Main Roads Department, as 
the regulator for such installations, so that 

19 November 
2019 

Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on  
15 September 2020 (CJ136-09/20 refers) and was referred back to 
the Chief Executive Officer to allow further engagement with  
Main Roads WA and other stakeholders on possible novel solutions 
to improve the intersection at Walter Padbury Boulevard and 
Hepburn Avenue, Padbury. The City is currently investigating 
options and a report will be presented to a future Council meeting. 
 
Update as at August 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in 
September 2020. 
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Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

permission can be obtained for such an 
installation to proceed. 

 
RCP00054 (Infrastructure Services) 
 
 

Update as at May 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on  
17 March 2020 (CJ032-03/20 refers) and was referred back to the 
Chief Executive Officer to investigate alternate access and egress 
options to Hepburn Heights. It is anticipated that a report will be 
presented to Council in August 2020.   
 
Update as at February 2020 
A report will be presented to Council at its meeting to be held on  
17 March 2020. 
 
Update as at November 2019 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in  
April 2020. 
 

A 490 signature petition on behalf of residents of the 
City of Joondalup requesting that Council reconsider 
and rescind their decision to spend $2.15 million on 
a Chinese Garden for Jinan, to be located in Central 
Park and instead, redeploy the funds for community 
gardens across the City of Joondalup and for the 
benefit of all residents and ratepayers. It may be 
called Gardens for Jinan Project, in honour of our 
Sister City relationship. 
 
RCP00057 (Office of the CEO – City Projects) 
 

18 February 2020 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
Consideration of the redeployment of funds as suggested in the 
petition will occur during the City’s mid-year budget review process. 
A report will be presented to Council following this process. 
 
Update as at August 2020 
Consideration of the redeployment of funds as suggested in the 
petition will occur during the City’s mid-year budget review process. 
A report will be presented to Council following this process. 
 
Update as at May 2020 
The City will consider a report following Council’s decision to defer 
the Jinan project, at its meeting held on 19 May 2020: 
 
“1 DEFERS progressing the Jinan Garden project further at this 

time; 
 
2 REQUESTS that a further report be submitted to Council to 

enable alternative options for the use of the funds assigned 
to this project and incorporated within the Performing Arts 
and Cultural Facility Reserve to be considered for alternative 
purposes as part of the 2020-21 half year budget review”. 
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Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

Update as at February 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council  
April / May 2020. 
 

A 62 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting that 
Council change the regulation that bans dogs from 
all beaches, apart from the dog beach. 
 
Petitioners are of the opinion the regulation is 
discriminatory in that it removes access to all 
beaches from ratepayers who for one of many valid 
reasons will not go to the dog beach.  In addition, it 
is felt the present City of Joondalup policy lacks logic 
and reason, is discriminatory and should be revised 
to meet the reasonable usage requirement of the 
general public. 
 
RCP00058 (Corporate Services) 
 

21 April 2020 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in 
December 2020. 
 
Update as at August 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in  
20 October 2020. 
 
Update as at May 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in  
21 July 2020. 

A 29 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting that 
Council change the parking regulations in Bonneville 
Way, Abitibi Turn and Curran Court, Joondalup to 
make these streets ‘resident only’ parking. 
 
The petitioners state there are up to 25 vehicles 
parking on these streets on a daily basis, often 
causing vehicular obstruction, reduced visibility of 
pedestrians and regularly prevents service vehicles 
from entering the streets. 
 
RCP00059 (Corporate Services) 
 
 

21 April 2020 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in  
December 2020. 
 
Update as at August 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in  
20 October 2020. 
 
Update as at May 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in  
18 August 2020. 
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Date of 

presentation to 
Council 

Status Comment 

A 48-signature petition has been received 
requesting that Council install or construct traffic 
calming measures on Sherington Road, 
Greenwood.  
 
RCP00062 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

19 May 2020 Completed Update as at November 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on  
20 October 2020 (CJ157-10/20 refers). The lead petitioner has been 
notified of its decision. 
 
Update as at August 2020 
Sherington Road has been included in the City's Traffic Count 
Program since early 2020, however, there have been significant 
delays in the delivery of this program due to the COVID 19 pandemic. 
It should be noted that undertaking traffic counts during these 
unprecedented times was deemed inappropriate as it would 
potentially not provide an accurate reflection of the traffic volumes 
and speeds impacting on the assessment of Sherington Road.  
 
Due to the delays in receipt of the traffic data for Sherington Road, 
the council report in response to the petition is therefore anticipated 
to be presented to Council at its meeting scheduled for  
20 October 2020. 
 
Update as at May 2020 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 
 

A 113-signature petition has been received 
requesting that Council invest in the improvement of 
Clifford Coleman Park, Marmion.  

RCP00063 (Infrastructure Services) 
 

19 May 2020 Completed Update as at November 2020 
A report was submitted to Council at its meeting held on  
20 October 2020 (CJ156-10/20 refers). The lead petitioner has been 
notified of its decision. 
 
Update as at August 2020 
It is anticipated that a report will be presented to Council in 
September 2020. 
 
Update as at May 2020 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 
 
 



10 

 

Petition details 
Date of 

presentation to 
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Status Comment 

A 32 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting 
Council construct a speed reduction hump on 
Seacrest Drive, Sorrento in the westbound lane 
approximately 50 metres from the corner of Marmion 
Avenue. 
 

RCP00066 (Infrastructure Services) 

20 October 2020 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 

A 55 signature petition has been received from 
residents of the City of Joondalup requesting 
Council provide adequate bin facilities to address 
dog waste and litter at key entrance and exit points 
of the Yellagonga Regional Park. 

RCP00067 (Infrastructure Services) 

17 November 2020 Outstanding Update as at November 2020 
The City is currently reviewing the request and a report will be 
presented to a future Council meeting. 
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